

DRAFT

PAC Meeting March 11, 2021

Attendees: Jenny Jager, Lindsey Bain, Meredith Dew, Erin Halpenny-Colivas, Michelle Young, Susanna Eppich

Meeting called to order at 9am

President Report (Jenny): Several companies have been contacted regarding making grad hoodies but no one has responded yet. Michelle has volunteered to help on the hunt for a company to make them.

Principal Report (Susanna): Dead tree has been removed from the front of the school and construction on the outdoor classroom has started. It is fully funded (not including maintenance work) by \$28,000 in grants. It will include a stage area and bench seating, amphitheater style.

Susanna has asked the PAC to continue raising funds to pay for a roof, budget needs to be \$40,000 to meet seismic requirements. Gaming grants can be used towards this.

Work order has been submitted to pave the walkway section between the office doors and the kindergarten entrance by the field.

Treasurer Report (Cindy C.): PAC General account has \$7402.04. Gaming account has \$4807.93.

Fundraising Coordinator Report (Michelle): Purdy's currently running with pickup right after spring break. Will contact Clearview Nursery for Mother's Day basket fundraiser.

Secretary Report (Meredith): An email asking about our yearly scholarship was received. We agreed to offer a \$200 scholarship for a former Blacklock student. Meredith will reply back with this information and ask where the cheque needs to be delivered.

An idea brought up was to use the donations from last year's cancelled Pub Night as a raffle in April. We will first contact the donations of expired gift certificates to see if they can be updated. Another idea of classroom baskets of themed donations for raffle was brought up. This is planned for later, either May or early June.

A concern was brought up regarding our parent Facebook page (not PAC run). There is currently only one admin and other schools usually have an admin team. The current admin is also a new employee at Blacklock which may be a conflict. We will ask if the structure can be updated to be similar to what other schools have in place (2 admins, 2 moderators).

A question regarding what we can do for our yearly teacher appreciation luncheon was brought up. Michelle will discuss with Susanna what the options are.

Meeting called to a close at 9:41am.